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Please add to next agenda.
 
Thank you!
 
Martina
 

 
From: Todd Davis <tdavis@dourodummer.ca> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 12:59 PM
To: Martina Chait-Hartwig <mchaithartwig@dourodummer.ca>
Subject: FW: EOWC SPEAKING NOTES - Council Meeting

 
FYI
 
From: Graham, Sheridan <SGraham@ptbocounty.ca> 
Sent: November 19, 2024 12:04 PM
To: Township CAOs <TownshipCAOs@ptbocounty.ca>
Subject: FW: EOWC SPEAKING NOTES - Council Meeting

 
Good morning all
 
Please see attached (specific to OPP costs) from EOWC. Feel free to share with your
council members.
 
Thanks
 

mailto:mchaithartwig@dourodummer.ca
mailto:amundahar@dourodummer.ca
mailto:SGraham@ptbocounty.ca
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November 19, 2024 
  
Hon. Michael Kerzner 
Solicitor General 
George Drew Bldg 
25 Grosvenor St  
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Y6  
Minister.SOLGEN@ontario.ca  
 
Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy 
Minister of Finance 
Frost Bldg S, 7th Flr 
7 Queen's Park Cres  
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Y7 
Minister.fin@ontario.ca  
 
Hon. Paul Calandra  
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  
College Park, 17th Flr 
777 Bay St  
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2J3 
Minister.mah@ontario.ca  
 
Hon. Lisa Thompson 
Minister of Rural Affairs  
College Park 
777 Bay St  
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2J4 
Minister.mra@ontario.ca  
  
 


Re: Addressing the Impact of Rising OPP Costs to Municipalities and the 
Need for Transparency 


 


Dear Ministers, 


I am writing on behalf of the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC), 
representing 103 small-urban and rural municipalities across Eastern Ontario, 
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to express significant concerns regarding the increased costs to 
municipalities and the lack of transparency around the Ontario Provincial 
Police (OPP) billing statements. We appreciate that the Ontario Government 
is currently examining the issue. However, as municipalities prepare for their 
2025 budgets, we believe that a more open and collaborative approach is 
needed. Without support, these costs impact residents directly through their 
property tax bill.  


Municipalities are mandated to balance their budgets annually and the 
current OPP cost increase is not sustainable, especially for smaller 
municipalities and our taxpayers. At this time, municipalities lack sufficient 
information on the underlying reasons for the cost increases. This makes it 
extremely difficult for municipalities to engage in productive, solutions-
oriented discussions about how to manage these rising costs together with 
the Province and the OPP. As it stands, the components contributing to the 
increased expenses remain unclear, and there is a general lack of details in 
the communication of these factors outlined in the OPP billing model sent to 
municipalities. 


Across the EOWC region, the 2025 cost increase for the OPP is 21%. This 
increase represents a very significant portion of a municipality’s overall 
annual budget, and impacts levy increases. These services are becoming an 
increasingly large proportion of municipal budgets. Without financial 
support, if these trends continue, it will become exceedingly difficult to 
manage the OPP service costs, particularly in the 2025 budget and beyond. 


Taxpayers are asking municipal elected officials directly about the tax bills. 
Municipalities need to be able to explain to the public the reasons for these 
increases, but without clearer communication and advanced notice of these 
OPP billing changes, it is nearly impossible to do so effectively. Without 
proper insight into the reasons behind these rate hikes, it is difficult to 
provide sound, informed responses when questioned fairly by our taxpayers. 


Municipalities also need greater clarity around the impact of the OPP cost 
increases on our budgets. If the significant deficit experienced in 2023 was 
caused by factors such as police staffing overtime due to staffing shortages, 
how can municipalities plan for potential deficits in 2024 or beyond? The 
uncertainty of these projected costs is causing considerable strain as 
municipalities face challenges in balancing budgets. We want to work 
together with your government and our community partners to serve and 
keep our communities safe.  
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One example of municipal leadership across the EOWC region includes the 
United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry, which has proactively 
hired a mental health nurse to assist in responding to OPP calls. This initiative 
has proven to be a cost-effective solution for managing service demands 
while addressing mental health needs. However, these municipal actions can 
only go so far. Without additional resources from the OPP itself to support 
policing services, municipalities will continue to face significant challenges in 
balancing service delivery and managing rising costs.  


In conclusion, we request a more transparent and proactive approach to 
addressing OPP service costs. We need clearer communication on the factors 
driving these increases, advanced notice of changes to billing, and more 
support to help municipalities manage OPP costs effectively in partnership 
with the Ontario Government. 


We look forward to your response and to working together to find practical 
solutions that will ensure our communities can continue to receive the 
services they need without facing unsustainable financial burdens. 


 


Sincerely, 


 
Peter Emon 


Chair, 2024 


Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus 


Info@eowc.org  
  
 


 
CC: 
 
Meredith Staveley-Watson  
Director of Government Relations and Policy  
Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus  
Meredith.staveley-watson@eowc.org 
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Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus Response to the Minister of Finance’s 2024 Fall Economic Statement



October 30, 2024 - Eastern Ontario – The Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC) welcomes the Ontario Government’s investment in municipalities and the services that they deliver as part of the 2024 Ontario Economic Outlook and Fiscal Review: Building Ontario for You, announced today by Minister of Finance, Peter Bethlenfalvy. 

The Ontario Government’s plan reduces the deficit and retains a path to balance the budget by 2026–2027. Compared to the 2024 Budget, Ontario is also projected to see both stronger growth in real GDP and employment in 2024.

A highlight for Eastern Ontario’s small and rural municipalities includes an increase of $100 million over the next two years to the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF). This will bring the OMPF funding to $600 million by 2026. The OMPF is the Ontario Government’s main general assistance grant to municipalities. 

Infrastructure that enables housing and supports community vitality is the top priority for the EOWC. The EOWC’s Mind The Gap: Municipal Infrastructure Policy Paper highlights that we are a growing economy that can grow more with strategic investments. The current reality for rural and small-urban Ontario communities across the region is that the municipal infrastructure deficit is growing and has deepened by 58% since 2011. The EOWC hopes to continue working with the Ontario Government to unlock long term, sustainable infrastructure funding that will work for Ontario’s rural and small-urban municipalities.

Additionally, under our strategic priority of healthcare, the EOWC is pleased to see investments in the Learn and Stay Grant program. This will help train and retain family physicians in Ontario and increase overall access to primary care. The EOWC is currently partnering with the Eastern Ontario Physician Recruitment Alliance (EOPRA), which is a regional-municipal partnership of physician recruiters across Eastern Ontario working together to attract Canadians studying abroad as well as international doctors. This alliance supports our region’s efforts to ensure people have timely access to primary care. 

“On behalf of the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus, I thank Minister Bethlenfalvy for the increased investment in the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund highlighted in the Fall Economic Statement. This $100 million boost signifies the Ontario Government’s recognition of the unique challenges faced by out 103 rural and small-urban communities. The funding will bolster essential services and also foster growth and resilience across our region,” stated EOWC Chair Peter Emon. 



About the EOWC



The EOWC Inc. is a non-profit organization advocating for 103 small urban

and rural municipalities across Eastern Ontario. The EOWC covers an area

of 50,000 square kilometres, serving 800,000 residents. For more than 20

years, the EOWC has gained support and momentum by speaking with a

united voice to champion regional municipal priorities and work with the

government, businesses, non-profit organizations, Indigenous leaders, the

media, and the public.



Media Contacts:



Elected officials:



Peter Emon, 2024 Chair, EOWC (Warden of Renfrew County)
613-401-7186

info@eowc.org



Bonnie Clark, 2024 Vice-Chair, EOWC (Warden of Peterborough County)
705-927-4207
info@eowc.org



Staff:



Meredith Staveley-Watson, Manager of Government Relations and Policy, EOWC
647-545-8324

info@eowc.org
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October 24, 2024 
  
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Legislative Building, Room 281 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1 
Premier@ontario.ca 
 
Tho Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria  
Minister of Transportation 
5th Flr, 777 Bay St  
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8 
minister.mto@ontario.ca  
  
  
Re: Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus support for an Ontario-wide 
licensing framework for rideshare companies 
  
Dear Premier Ford and Minister Sarkaria,   
 
On behalf of the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC), representing 103 
rural and small urban municipalities across Eastern Ontario, I am writing to 
request that the Ontario Government strongly consider adopting a province-
wide licensing framework for rideshare companies.  
 
Municipalities across Eastern Ontario, including the County of 
Northumberland and Township of Russell, have been advocating for a 
provincial licensing framework for rideshare companies that would align 
Ontario with Quebec and British Columbia. Ridesharing provides a vital 
transportation option in communities across Ontario, but much of the 
province is still underserved by ridesharing services. 
  
In many parts of the province, ridesharing is unregulated or regulated in a 
‘patchwork’ manner. Since 2016, dozens of municipalities across Ontario have 
developed unique bylaws to regulate ridesharing. These bylaws cover topics 
such as licensing scheme, insurance requirements, driver screening 
standards, vehicle requirements, and fee / payment schedules. 
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The benefits of an Ontario-wide licensing framework of rideshare companies 
include:  
 


• Supports economic development - As Ontario continues to attract 
investments in areas such as electronic vehicle (EV) manufacturing, 
communities across the province will need additional transportation 
options. Ridesharing helps people get around growing communities 
while also providing part-time flexible job opportunities. 
 


• Connects communities - The current patchwork regulatory structure 
does not reflect the reality of regional transportation, which does not 
stop at municipal borders. Similar to the One Fare approach of the 
government, a provincial regulatory framework would allow people to 
use ridesharing to move seamlessly between communities in the 
province.  
 


• Helps reduce impaired driving - Research shows that the presence of 
ridesharing in a community can help reduce impaired driving. In many 
rural communities, transportation options are often sparse or 
unavailable late at night, which can lead some individuals to choose to 
drive impaired. A provincial regulatory framework would allow 
ridesharing to expand more easily into these communities and provide 
people with a safe ride option.  
 


• Enables innovative approaches to transit – As one example of 
innovative partnerships, the Town of Innisfil and Uber Canada co-
designed a custom transit solution, named Innisfil Transit. With a touch 
of a button, residents are offered flat fare rides to popular destinations, 
such as the train station, the recreation complex, or the Innisfil 
Employment Area. Since the launch of Innisfil Transit, thousands of 
residents have taken trips to connect with the commuter rail station, 
get to work, go out with friends, or visit their doctor.  


 
Premier Ford and Minister Sakaria, we thank you for your consideration of this 
important issue. As always, the EOWC remains a trusted partner and 
welcomes continued collaboration and opportunities for open dialogue on 
behalf of our member municipalities. 
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Sincerely, 
  


 
  
Peter Emon 
Chair, 2024 
Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus 
Info@eowc.org  
 
 
CC:  Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 


minister.mah@ontario.ca  
 
 Hon. Lisa Thompson, Minister of Rural Affairs 


minister.mra@ontario.ca   
  
 The Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO)  


amopresident@amo.on.ca  
 
 Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 
 roma@roma.on.ca  
  


Meredith Staveley-Watson, Manager of Government Relations, EOWC 
info@eowc.org  
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DRAFT Resolution: Calling for Investment in Municipal Infrastructure for Eastern Ontario’s Small and Rural Communities 



WHEREAS Eastern Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both new growth related infrastructure and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including local roads and bridges, clean water, wastewater, waste facilities, and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and libraries; and

WHEREAS the Federation of Canadian Municipalities has calculated that Municipal Governments across Canada are responsible for approximately 60 percent of public infrastructure that supports our economy and quality of life, but only receive 10 cents of every tax dollar; and 

WHEREAS the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC) region’s capital infrastructure deficit has increased by 58 percent since 2011 and is now at $6 billion, and growing; and  

WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario Government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop and fully fund capital asset management plans by July 2025; and

WHEREAS the EOWC has released a regional Municipal Infrastructure Policy Paper showing key infrastructure data, opportunities and challenges in small rural municipalities across Eastern Ontario; and 

WHEREAS Eastern Ontario is a growing economy that can grow more with sustainable, innovative infrastructure partnership and investment from the Federal and Ontario Governments; and 

WHEREAS the infrastructure deficit for small rural municipalities cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue, restricted municipal borrowing capacity, and municipalities limited ability to generate revenue; and

WHEREAS small rural taxpayers cannot afford dramatic increases to pay for the current and future infrastructure. 





NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT municipality joins the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities in calling on the Federal and Ontario Governments to immediately and sustainably partner with Municipal Governments by investing in both the new and ongoing maintenance and repairs of municipal infrastructure in Eastern Ontario’s small rural municipalities; and  

THAT the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately review data and work together to implement solutions based on the EOWC’s Municipal Infrastructure Policy Paper in partnership with small rural municipalities; and 

FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities of Canada; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; The Honourable Lisa Thompson, Ontario Minister of Rural Affairs; The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance; The Honourable Prabmeet Sakaria, Ontario Minister of Transportation; The Honourable Victor Fedeli, Ontario Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade; Local MP; Local MPP; Federation of Canadian Municipalities; Association of Municipalities of Ontario; Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation; Rural Ontario Municipal Association; Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus. 
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Sheridan Graham, CMO
Chief Administrative Officer, Deputy Clerk, Deputy Treasurer
Peterborough County
sgraham@ptbocounty.ca
T: 705-743-0380 ext. 2100
C: 705-931-0652
 
Individuals who submit letters and other information to Council should be aware that
any personal information contained within their communications may become part of
a public record and may be made available to the public through the Council Agenda
process.
 
This message, including any attachments, is privileged, and intended only for the addressee(s)
named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not read, use or disseminate the
information contained in this e-mail. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the
sender immediately by telephone, fax, or e-mail and shred this confidential e-mail, including any
attachments, without making a copy. Access to this e-mail by anyone else is unauthorized.
 
From: Meredith Staveley-Watson <Meredith.Staveley-Watson@eowc.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 11:32 AM
To: Doug Elmslie <delmslie@kawarthalakes.ca>; sfournier@dnetownship.ca;
npeckford@northgrenville.on.ca; Nancy Peckford <nancypeckford@gmail.com>; John Wise
<jwise@stonemills.com>; ostranderb@northumberland.ca; Warden <warden@ptbocounty.ca>;
Normand.Riopel@champlain.ca; Ferguson, Steve <sferguson@pecounty.on.ca>;
'warden@countyofrenfrew.on.ca' <warden@countyofrenfrew.on.ca>; MacDonald, Jamie
<jamiemacdonald@northglengarry.ca>; mayor_smith@centralfrontenac.com; Danielsen, Liz
<ldanielsen@algonquinhighlands.ca>; mullinb@hastingscounty.com
Cc: Kevin Farrell <kfarrell@frontenaccounty.ca>; Gary Dyke <gdyke@haliburtoncounty.ca>;
doreyc@hastingscounty.com; Taylor, Ron <rtaylor@kawarthalakes.ca>; Greaves, Kurt
<kgreaves@lanarkcounty.ca>; Alison.Tutak@uclg.on.ca; Orchard, Brenda <borchard@lennox-
addington.on.ca>; Moore, Jennifer <moorej@northumberland.ca>; Graham, Sheridan
<SGraham@ptbocounty.ca>; Parisien, Stephane <SPParisien@prescott-russell.on.ca>; Marcia
Wallace <mwallace@pecounty.on.ca>; Craig Kelley <CKelley@countyofrenfrew.on.ca>; Maureen
Adams <madams@sdgcounties.ca>; Lauren Wilkinson <Lauren.Wilkinson@eowc.org>; Brieanna
McEathron <bmceathron@frontenaccounty.ca>; Pam Weiss <pweiss@haliburtoncounty.ca>;
mccurdys@hastingscounty.com; jpyle@kawarthalakes.ca; ktsalavoutas@kawarthalakes.ca;
cellison@kawarthalakes.ca; mbeson@lanarkcounty.ca; Bradley, April <April.Bradley@uclg.on.ca>;
Conklin, Christina <Christina.Conklin@uclg.on.ca>; breadman@lennox-addington.on.ca;
stergiosm@northumberland.ca; Mather, Maddison <matherm@northumberland.ca>; Pinto,
Emmanuel <epinto@ptbocounty.ca>; oberthiaume@prescott-russell.on.ca; Theresa Collins-Ruban
<tcollinsruban@pecounty.on.ca>; jmcleod@pecounty.on.ca; Gwen Dombroski
<gdombroski@countyofrenfrew.on.ca>; kcasselman@sdgcounties.ca
Subject: EOWC SPEAKING NOTES - Council Meeting

 
Good morning EOWC members,
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I want to share the below DRAFT speaking notes below with you should you choose to use them
during your upcoming council meeting.
 
Please read them over to make any personal changes. As always, please reach out if you have
questions.
 
Thank you,
 
Meredith Staveley-Watson
Director of Government Relations and Policy
647-545-8324
Meredith.Staveley-Watson@eowc.org | eowc.org

 
 
 
 
EOWC advocacy update:

 
Ontario Government’s Fall Economic Statement *EOWC news release attached

On behalf of the EOWC, I thank Minister Bethlenfalvy for the increased investment in
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund highlighted in the Fall Economic
Statement.
This $100 million boost signifies the government’s recognition of the unique
challenges faced by our 103 rural and small-urban communities.
The funding will bolster essential services and foster growth and resilience across our
region.
We are also pleased to see investment in the Learn and Stay program to help
communities attract and retain health care workers.

 
Municipal Infrastructure *draft resolution for municipal councils attached

As municipalities are working through the budget process, municipal infrastructure
remains a top priority. Our region’s municipal councils have to make tough decisions.
The EOWC’s Mind The Gap Municipal Infrastructure Policy Paper shows that our
region is facing a $6 billion deficit.
Municipalities are putting our ‘skin in the game’ and using every financial tool we can,
but the reality is that we need help from our government partners to fill the gap.  
We need to find a long-term sustainable path forward, together, to ensure we can keep
our communities whole.
I encourage all my council colleagues to review the Mind The Gap paper and join the
EOWC in our advocacy by passing the resolution.
We look forward to speaking with the Minister Surma and Minister Calandra in
January.
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OPP Costs to Municipalities *letter attached
On average, the increased cost is 21% to municipalities across the region for
OPP in 2025. This increase represents a very significant portion of a municipality’s
overall budget and impacts levy increases.
The EOWC has sent a letter to the Solicitor General and Minister of Finance to ask
for support. We also are looking for further transparency around how municipalities
are billed by the OPP.
Municipalities are committed to supporting safe communities, but need financial
predictability.

 
Province-wide rideshare licensing legislation *letter attached

The EOWC is advocating that the Province pass province-wide rideshare licensing
legislation that would allow rideshare programs to operate across municipal boarders
across Ontario.
It will help encourage people to come visit and work in our communities, and offers an
alternative and safe mode of transportation.

 
Upcoming events

EOWC Inaugural Meeting
The EOWC will welcome new members, and host regional MPs and MPPS, and our
partners at the Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus in Kingson on January 10th to discuss
our priorities and advocacy moving forward.

 
ROMA 2025 Conference

The EOWC will be heading to Toronto in January for the Rural Ontario Municipal
Association 2025 Conference to talk about our three key priorities: infrastructure,
housing and health care.
We are pleased to be working alongside ROMA Chair, Christa Lowry, from Lanark
County. Chair Lowry understand issues we are facing across Eastern Ontario and is a
strong and steady voice for our communities.

 
 


